
                               Get t ing Star ted wi th LaTeX 

         A Brief Tutorial on how to access, install and begin use of LaTeX 

 

Section I:  What is LaTeX? 

Briefly put, LaTeX is a text editing and typesetting platform designed 
especially for the use in Mathematics, Engineering, Science and Industry. 
However, it should be noted that LaTeX is not only restricted to these 
fields. 

What is the purpose of LaTeX? 

LaTeX is a tool that can be used to produce professional quality 
documents that employ symbolic representation, charts and notation for 
quantitative and mathematical ideas and concepts. It can also be used to 
compose high quality presentations in power points, publish journal papers 
and books. 

What are its benefits? 

For the working mathematician, engineer or scientist, LaTeX has a library 
of commands which relay standard symbolic and notational conventions 
which allow for ease in representing and conveying mathematical 
constructs in a clear and easy manner. 

 
Section II: How to Access and Acquire LaTeX. 

There are many popular LaTeX editors that are free and available as 
shareware. Some of the most popular are: 

TexMaker(Windows and Mac) 



 
 

WinEDT(Windows) 

http://www.winedt.com/ 



 
 

TexWrangler (Mac) 

http://www.barebones.com/products/textwrangler/ 



 
Each of these provides an editing environment to use LaTeX code and 
compose documents. It can also make documents in many different 
formats, from pdf to power point. 

To produce documents, you’ll need to also download MikTex. It’s a 
companion software which allows the tex-editors to compile and create the 
documents. This can be found here. 

http://miktex.org/ 



	  

	  

For this tutorial, we will focus on use and installation of Texmaker in 
conjunction with MikTex. 

 

Installing TexMaker 

1 ) In the TexMaker weblink, from the previous section, search for the 
tab/link labeled “latest version” on the side panel of the page as shown 
below and click on the link 

 



 
2) Upon clicking it should immediately take you to this page. For Windows 
users, click the circled link. 

 
3) Upon clicking the link, you’ll be taken to the download and installation 
page. Select t exmakerwin32_insta l l . exe  and begin installing your 
program 



4.) Once downloaded, locate the .exe file and begin the installation process. 
Follow the prompt to install Texmaker to a directory, typically in ‘Program 
Files’. Make sure your system has enough memory to load 158 MB for the 
installation. 

 

 



5) Once completed, you can find Texmaker on your Windows Start Menu. 
Then clicking on the icon will start the program. 

 
 

Once started the editor screen will look like this. 

 
For TexMaker to operate, we now need to install MikTeX 



 
 

The MiKTeX page has its own installation tutorial or you can follow the 
guide given here. 



 
 

Once you click on the download link from the first page, MikTek has 
several download options depending on the system. Pick the option which 
best suits your system requirements. Note there are two programs listed, 
MikTek Installer and MikTek Set Up Utility. Get MikTek Installer as this 
will be sufficient for use of Texmaker. 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 
 

 
Once MikTex is installed, it does not need to be initiated for use of 
TexMaker. 

 

3. Using the TexMaker GUI (Graphical User Interface) 



 
 

4. Configuring  TexMaker for Beginning Users 

 

5.) Basic LaTex Commands 

To begin a LaTeX document open TexMaker and start a new file 

 



 

Once initiated, to begin input we must apply a backslash “\” to indicate to 
TexMaker that we want to start implementing commands

 
Once we have done this , we can implement commands using LaTex Code 

 



 
Once you have your code set, then make sure the editor is set to either 
PDFLaTeX, LaTeX or Quick Build. Then hit the right arrow “View PDF” 



 

 
This is what your PDF should look like once compiled. 

 

 
 

Summary of Basic Mathematical Commands Using LaTeX 

 

Although we have introduced the notion that LaTeX can be used for 
numerous applications within and outside of mathematics, our main focus 
here is to emphasize its power in producing mathematical documents. To 



begin we should become familiar with basic LaTeX commands. There are 
several tutorials and documents available that list a library of commands 
that can be used for reference. Here we will implement the most 
fundamental commands. 

 

Formulating an equation 

Here we will write and equation in LaTeX on the left and show its output 
on the right 

 

 
Here we see that after the backslash we can label and number equations as 
we have demonstrated in the output. 

Equations can also be written as arrays. Here we show the implementation 
of both the use of numbering and listing equations in an array 

 
 

The placing of the number label can also be shifted down as so: 

 



Here we demonstrate the use of braces  

 

 
 

Building Reference Pages and Citations Using LaTeX 

Often times LaTeX is not only used to simply produce documents, but 
more importantly develop and typeset scholarly papers. This incorporates 
citations, footnotes and a bibliography within the body or at the end of a 
page or a text. 

 

Bibliography: 

To initialize a bibliography, we’ll need to call first call \documentclass and 
the proper document packages applying the \usepackage command and 
then finally \addresource{} to prepare our bibliography document before 
beginning. 

 

 



 
 

LaTeX can also create tables; there are several formats which can be used 
as per the user’s preference. 

 

Example 1 

 

 
 

Here we demonstrate images in LaTeX. It is important to note that it is 
optimal to save images in png format. Images should also be saved in the 
same folder as the TeX file for the compiler to call it in the compilation of 
the LaTeX document. 



.  


